From: Lindsay Moore

To: Nathan Wessler
Subject: RE: Public Records Request Regarding Use of Cell Site Simulators
Date: Wednesday, March 12, 2014 2:09:58 PM

Dear Mr. Wessler,

The Pasco Sheriff's Office is in receipt of your public records request regarding use of cell site
simulators. Regarding the items as described in #1 - #6 and #8 of your letter, there are no documents
responsive to your request. Regarding the items as described in #7, #9 and #10 of your letter, please
be advised that this agency does not keep any such records filed or organized by whether a cell site
simulator was used in an investigation. Our investigations are filed by case number and agency
personnel would have to review every investigative file for content to determine whether we have any
records that are responsive to your requests #7 - #10. You did not provide a date range so as you can
imagine, there are likely tens of thousands, if not hundreds of thousands, of investigative case files and
documents that would have to be reviewed. This would likely result in extensive labor fees and costs to

respond to your request.

If you would like to narrow your request to a specific date range, specific case numbers or specific type
of investigation, we will promptly begin working on researching and responding to your request. If you
would like to keep your request as presently worded, please advise and | will work on gathering an

estimate of the labor time and cost associated with responding to your request.

Additionally, please be advised that with respect to the portion of your requests to provide documents
in investigations that have resulted in prosecutions (#7) and docket numbers for records that are
sealed (#9), our agency would not have that information as we do not maintain a database or other
records of this nature. The State Attorney's Office and/or Clerk of Court would likely be the proper

party to whom you should direct such requests.

| look forward to hearing from you with instructions how you would like for our agency to proceed with
processing your request. In the meantime, if you have any questions or concerns, please do not

hesitate to contact me.
Sincerely,

Lindsay A. Moore, Esq.
General Counsel

Pasco Sheriff's Office

8700 Citizen Drive

New Port Richey, FL 34654
Office: (727) 844-7701
Fax: (727) 844-7745
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